
   

June Newsletter 
 

HILLTOP COMMONS 
INFORMATION 

Office: (530) 272-5274 

Kitchen: (530) 272-2854 

Fax: (530) 272-5275 

Laundry Room Hours: 
Daily: 7:00am-9:00pm 
Please remove all items  
from washers and dryers  
by 9:00pm 

Van Schedule 
Temporarily suspended 

Beauty Salon Hours: 
Temporarily Closed 
 
IMPORTANT PHONE 
NUMBERS: 
Gold Country Lift: 271-7433 
(271-RIDE) 
Post Office: 273-3429 
The Union: 273-9565 
Comcast Cable:  
1-800-266-2278 
Gold Country Cab:  274-8294 
Fast Taxi:  477-7766 
Grass Valley Police 
477-4600 (non-emergency) 
 

 

June Birthdays 

Bill McKinney……....6/6 
Jack Sullivan…….....6/9 
Julie Martin…...…...6/10 
Jane Heywood…….6/13 
Mary Koop………...6/17 
Philip Hale………....6/20 
Jo Todd…………….6/27 
Joyce Wynne……..6/30 

 
June Anniversaries 

Bob Whitney……………..2 yrs 
Annette Aurrecoechea....4 yrs 
Edna Larson…………..….6 yrs 
Kay Kerr…………………...9 yrs 
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From the Desk of Terri Howell 
Community Administrator 

 
It is time to take off your boots and put on your flip 
flops…June has arrived! 

When I was growing up, summer life was simple. Playtime 
was wherever our imaginations took us. I have wonderful 
memories of playing outside for hours with my younger 
sister and our friends. We would leave the house mid-
morning and ride our bikes to our favorite biking trails, 
stopping to pick wild blackberries for lunch. Other days we 
would hang out at the pool, ignoring the need for 
sunscreen and eating junk food from the concession stand. 
The house rules were simple; be home before the 
streetlights came on. I sure miss those lazy, carefree days! 

What are some of your favorite summertime memories? 
Hopefully, you will find time this month to stroll down 
memory lane, reminiscing about your own lazy, carefree 
summer days. 

Do not forget that Father’s Day is Sunday, June 20th. Please 
join me in wishing a Happy Father’s Day to all the men who 
enrich our lives and help us stand tall. You are appreciated! 

“Rest is not idleness, and to lie sometimes on the grass 
under trees on a summer’s day, listening to the murmur of 
the water, or watching the clouds float across the sky, is by 

no means a waste of time.”  

-John Lubbock  
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Celebrating June 
 

June 14 

Flag Day  

 

June 20 

Father’s Day 

First Day of Summer  

 

June Activities 
 

Exercise 9:30 am 

Mondays – Saturdays 

Common Area 

 

Bingo 1:00 pm 

Mondays, Tuesdays, and 

Thursdays 

Common Area 

 

Trivia 1:30 pm 

Wednesdays 

Common Area 

 

“Happy Hour To-Go” 

Thursdays 

2:30 pm – 3:30 pm 

Dining Room Entrance 

 
Masks are required for all activities 

 

Space is limited 

Please call the office to sign up  

 

All activities are subject to change 
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Marketing Minutes 
By Sue Hudson 
Marketing Director 
 
It’s June, it’s a beautiful time of year to be 
outside relaxing on the courtyard patio, enjoying 
the fresh air, watching the flowers bloom, and 
birds bathing in the fountain.  I love showing off 
our beautiful patio and water feature while giving 
tours. Did you realize Hilltop Commons has the 
largest outdoor living space than any other senior 
community in our area? Get out there and enjoy 
it!  

We are so excited to be able to open things back 
up and starting to get back to some good ‘ole 
routines, and some fun new ones! We are also 
very proud that our residents have stayed safe 
and COVID-Free over the past 15 months; that 
makes all the sacrifices and inconveniences we 
went through worth it! Congratulations and 
kudos to all our residents …we made it over the 
biggest hurdles, now we can enjoy watching, and 
participating in, our community reopening and 

slowly returning to a life as we knew it.  

This summer, there will be many new happy folks 
moving into Hilltop to enjoy the stress-free 
lifestyle here. They will have a lot of fun and 
interesting stories to share, I hope you will 
welcome them with a warm smile and open heart 
…because that is how new friends are made! 

I want to wish all the Dads a VERY Happy Father’s 
Day! I honor you and all the Dads that made a 
positive impact on their kids and family! I really 
miss my Dad and think of him most every day. I 
will forever be grateful for his love, support, and 
unspoken life lessons as he always led by 
example.  

Enjoy June and all it has to offer! 

Thank you for being a member of our wonderful 
Hilltop family, 

Sue 

 

 

Activity Corner 
 

Hello Hilltop Family and friends!  
 
I’m so excited to tell you that I, Jammie 
Barquilla, will be your new Activities 
Director! I’m moving from being the 
Kitchen Manager to this new roll as 
Activities Director, and this will be so 
much fun for all of us! I have some great 
ideas, and I can’t wait to get started. It is 
especially nice that I already know most 
of you, and for those who are new to 
Hilltop, we will get to know each other 
soon. I look forward to working with all 
of you and will enjoy doing the activities 
while also enjoying your company.  
 
Have a beautiful day and I will be 
seeing you soon.  
   
Sincerely, 
Jammie Barquilla 
 
 
 

 

  

Culinary Corner  
 
 
We will keep you posted on new 
personnel in the kitchen and policies 
regarding the Dining Room as they 
become available. We are looking 
forward to a delicious summer! 
 
 

Kitchen (530) 272-2854 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Letter from the Editor 
Traci Gelgood 
Assistant Marketing Director 
Acting Activities Director 
 
Exciting changes are happening at 
Hilltop!  As much as I’ve enjoyed filling 
in as Activities Director, it is wonderful 
news that I will be passing the torch to 
Jammie. I will be going back to my 
regular duties, and normal routine of 
being at Hilltop 3 days a week and 
working at another one of our 
communities 2 days a week. It’s been a 
lot of fun being here full time and seeing 
you during door-to-door goodies, and at 
the activities! But as we open up more 
and more, I know that you will be in 
great hands. And I’ll still get to see you 

when I’m here.        

 

“Some days are better, some days are 
worse. Look for the blessings instead of 
the curse. Be positive, stay strong, and 
get enough rest. You can’t do it all, but 
you can do your best!” 
 

Stay happy, healthy, and safe!! 
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